
Minutes from admin.meeting Monday 04.06.07:

Present: Jan-Aage, (X), (X), Anders and (X)

Absent: (X)

(X) has been asked to be part of this group. Not answered yet.

� We started with prayer; how to break through and stay in our deliverance/freedom. 
Victory in Jesus name.

� Different things Jan-Aage shared:   1.Need for transparency with each other to remain 
in purity and Gods ways. Tell each other when we are tempted to or have fallen in sin.  
2. We are here to lead others and have many under us, not do most of it ourselves. 3. 
There is an urgency. Spirit of delaying the Work of God in this nation, especially if 
there is something really powerful, and we exchange it with something humanistic. 
Must move in a pace that is normal for true Christianity. 4. True love makes us stick 
together, and we can`t give each other up!

� Deliverance: God-given connection with Bethel City Church International in Zambia. 
Start deliverance immediately. Deliverance ministers will be tested.  Testimonies and 
reports last Sunday was a great start, ministered to people.  Need to get things straight 
in June, and we all need to make efforts and sacrifices to get together in this time of 
revelation.  More testimonies. Go deeper. Keep focus on Sundays and the teaching 
there.  We must keep on doing other things God has already told us and not stop 
everything else to just do deliverance. Wait with starting School of Deliverance until 
after the Zambia-tea has visited us in September.  Probably start with deliverance next 
week, with the afghani brothers first. Need 4 people to minister, and time! Jan-Aage 
organize for next week. Jan-Aage told some about the structure and process of 
Spiritual Clinic in Ndola. Short version: Register personal info, ask about felt needs, 
give list of demon groupings, through 4 demon groupings per session (most difficult: 
ancestral, covenants, curses and witchcraft), to counsellor: tell briefly what you know 
yourself, break ties and cast out, return to registers. 

   
� We will have deliverance with people every week. But where? This team must work 

together to facilitate for deliverance. NB: Next week is very important.  PS. Zambia-
team needs to get together.

� Prayer School: We have this week, and the two following weeks.

� Webshop (Anders): Anders is very exited about what happened in Zambia, and what 
will happen here now. Will start selling material to people in church and others. Is 
making videos from Zambia, will be distributed to the whole world.  Anders/we will 
start a studio here, called Apostolic Generation Studios (AG-studios).  Use what we 
have. Current plans/projects: Prayer CDs, teaching from September (Zambia-team), 
videos from Zambia, Bound4Life Norway video. Many will want to have the products 
in their churches.  NB: Should distinguish between those who buy for personal use, 
and those who buy for churches. Jan-Aage is working on getting the payment 
solutions in order, so people can pay over internet with various cards. Use it both for 



webshop and for different events etc. in church. Ps. We must work with the financial 
system for the office. 

� Ushers (X): New people starting to function. (X) wants to make engraved cards and 
ID-cards for the ushers.

� Children (X and X): We stopped the process to make an agreement to rent a room at 
the office of Atlantis Ungdomsutveksling. We did not have money. 

� Facilities: We need a new place for the whole church before September. Maybe in the 
area. Definitely bigger! We need to release the finances from Heaven. June is the time 
for real spiritual breakthrough with the finances.

� Jesus Manifestation (Anders): Have asked 5 people to be in the leadership-team. 
Those who say yes will meet on a weekly basis from after next Sunday. Anders must 
find out who will help (X) with cooking the food.

� Facebook: Good way to communicate, meet searching people. Invite to events and 
Sunday services. Marie will send an invitation every week (Mondays) to the Prayer 
School and Sunday Service. NB: Not to “catch” people from other churches. Later we 
can also invite to Spiritual Clinic.  

� Zambia-team: We must cry out to God and proclaim money for the 4 tickets for people 
coming from Zambia, and the cost for pastor John and pastor Sydney for Jesus 
Manifestation. We must decide whether they shall live in homes or maybe at 
Malmøya. Need for people to cook food. The visit of the team will put more pressure 
on us, and this challenge will make us grow.

� Storage (Anders): He will put away the older stuff from the storage, to give place for 
the new. Coming Sunday we will have a sale of the old teaching cds.

� Economy: We should not wait for others to put pressure on us, but rather start putting 
pressure on ourselves, think bigger thoughts and find solutions and ways without 
being told.  Have a faith perspective.  

� Technical equipment: There is a link between AG-studios and the equipments we use 
to record meetings. We need a system with 2-3 cameras, so we both get video and 
audio.

� Cellgroups: Jan-Aage is meeting with (X) and (X) as sectional leaders for the cells, to 
clear out things for the future development of the cells.  

� Next adm.group meeting will be Monday the 11th of June from 19.00 to 22.00, in 
Skippergata.

Sisterly greetings from (X), for Oslokirkens admin.group.

  


